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Chesapeake State of the City 2023 
 

On Wednesday, March 29, 2023, the City of Chesapeake held its annual 
State of the City event.  The State of the City is the premier annual      
forum for Chesapeake's business, civic, and community leaders.  
 

The 2023 address, delivered by the Honorable Chesapeake City Mayor, 
Dr. Richard West, highlighted key business development initiatives, 
provided strategic municipal progress updates,  addressed challenges 
and opportunities, and provided a glimpse into the City's future, with 
the highlight being Summit Pointe (slated to be Chesapeake’s new 
downtown).  
 

In attendance were CRHA Board Commissioners: Dr. Rebecca Adams, 

Dr. Deborah Hunley-Stukes, Dr. Keshia Brown, Ms. Diana Clark-

Daughtry, Mr. John Kish; and Senior Management: Mr. John Kownack, 

Ms. Nancy Tarkenton, Mr. Raimundo Rivera, Ms.  Stephanie Wright,          

Ms. Angie Brickhouse, and Ms. Nellie Sanchez.    
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Board of Commissioners General Meeting Information 

The Chesapeake Redevelopment and Housing                  

Authority Board of Commissioners convene on the 

fourth Wednesday of each month with the exception of 

November.  Meetings begin at 5:00 p.m. and typically 

take place at the Authority’s Administration Office           

located at 1468 S. Military Highway in Chesapeake, 

Virginia.  Special meetings may occur at any time 

throughout the year.  Special Meeting notices will be 

distributed at least five (5) days in advance should this 

occur.  

The next three meetings are scheduled as follows:       

 

Wednesday, April 26, 2023 at 5:00 PM   

Wednesday, May 24, 2023 at 5:00 PM       

Wednesday, June 28, 2023 at 5:00 PM *                           

 

WELCOME ABOARD COMMISSIONER FULLER AND COMMISSIONER DANIELS! 

The Chesapeake Redevelopment and 
Housing Authority Board of               
Commissioners consists of nine (9) 
members, one of whom serves as 
Resident Commissioner.                           
 

The members are appointed by the 
Chesapeake City Council and may 
serve up to two consecutive 4-year 
terms from the date of appointment.  
 

The Commissioners are the govern-
ing officers of the Authority.               
Their responsibilities include setting          
policies governing the operations of 
the Authority, charting the direction 
of current and future programs and 
development, as well as approving         
contracts entered into by the               
Authority.   

The Board of Commissioners hires 
the Executive Director, who serves as 
Board Secretary, and is responsible 
for managing the Authority’s day-to-
day operations.                      

Board of Commissioners Meeting Information 

CRHA Welcomes Two New Board Members 

During the March 28, 2023   
Chesapeake City Council meeting, 
Council members appointed two 
new Commissioners to the             
Chesapeake Redevelopment and 
Housing Authority Board of    
Commissioners. Our newest 
Board members will join us for 
the April 26th meeting.   
 
Welcome aboard Ms. Lena 
Fuller and Dr. Michael Daniels Dr. Michael Daniels Ms. Lena Fuller 



The CRHA Board of Commissioners 2023 Spring Retreat was held on Saturday, March 18, 2023 at the Geneva Square Community Center 

in Chesapeake, VA.  Executive Director, John Kownack, facilitated the retreat. Executive staff members Nancy Tarkenton, Delisha Lamb, 

Stephanie Wright and Housing Programs Specialist, Donna Mills were presenters at the retreat.  The retreat included a tour of an existing 

(non-renovated) unit, as well as the units currently undergoing redevelopment at Building 7. The HCV Team also provided a live               

demonstration (reenactment of the voucher briefing and onboarding process).  Ms. Wright, along with HCV staff members Cindy Harrell, 

Jessica Ferebee and Lynn Jordan, carried out the demonstration.  

 2023 Spring Retreat 
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Chesapeake State of the City 2023 
(Continued from cover page) 
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Funding Opportunities/Community News 

FY 2022 Family Self-Sufficiency (FSS)  

Grantees in Virginia  
Capital Grant Program Funded - $1.6M 

On January 3, 2023, Chesapeake Redevelopment and Housing 
Authority received notice that their application for Family Self-
Sufficiency had been funded for the 13th consecutive year.    
 
FSS Grant funding helps public housing, Housing Choice Voucher 
(HCV), and Multifamily Project-Based Rental Assistance house-
holds increase their earnings and build assets that may be used for 
any purpose, such as buying a home or pursuing education.  
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In 2022, The New Chesapeake Men for Progress Education Foundation, Inc.  and 
Chesapeake Redevelopment and Housing Authority established the Chesapeake 

Redevelopment & Housing Authority (CRHA) Scholarship Program.  

The Chesapeake Redevelopment and Housing Authority Scholarship is intended 
to alleviate some of the financial costs associated with attending institutions 
of higher education.  The awarding of the scholarship is based on the           
applicant’s proof of enrollment in either a four-year college or university. 

 
To be eligible for the scholarship, student must live in Chesapeake’s 

Redevelopment and Housing Authority housing or participate in the 
HCV Program, and meet all eligibility requirements.   

The application deadline is May 30th. 

If chosen, scholarship recipients consent to digital photography to promote the 
CRHA and NCMPEF Scholarship program. 

Visit our Featured News section at www.crhava.org for more details. 

Chesapeake Redevelopment & Housing 
Authority 2023  Scholarship  

http://www.crhava.org
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In partnership with Chesapeake Public Schools, Aspire 360/Jobs Plus and Resident              
Services staff participated in a Community Resource event at the Chesapeake Central Library 
on Monday, March 6, 2023.  The purpose was to share resources offered by various agencies 
in the City of Chesapeake.   

 

NextGen Opportunity Fair 

In partnership with Chesapeake Thrives, Deputy       
Executive Director, Nancy Tarkenton participated in 
a Community Resource event at the Chesapeake 
Conference Center on Thursday, March 2, 2023.  The 
purpose was to share job referrals, volunteer services  
and other programs offered by agencies in the City of 
Chesapeake.   

March 2, 2023 - 5:30pm - 7:30pm 
 
The NextGen Opportunity Fair was held on Thursday, March 2nd 
from 5:30 pm-7:30pm! The NextGen Opportunity Fair provides 
teens and young adults (ages 16-24) the opportunity to gain access 
to employment, volunteer work, and post-secondary education      
opportunities in the region. The Fair attracts more than 300         
attendees and more than 50 vendors annually- successfully           
connecting businesses and organizations with the emerging work-
force  



2023 HOMEOWNERSHIP PROGRAM 

7 

 
The HOP team conducted the fifth, sixth 

and seventh classes in the first-time 

homebuyer club series on January 10, 

2023, February 21, 2023 and March 14, 

2023.  

 

In March 2023, HOP attendees           

welcomed Dr. Perry Dunning, CRHA’s 

own HCV Inspector as the guest speaker. 

The topic for the evening was All You 

Need to Know about Home Inspections. 

Dr. Dunning engaged the group in 

Q&A’s throughout the training, while 

stressing the importance of conducting 

thorough home inspections.   

  

In previous courses, participants learned 

the importance of having a good real       

estate agent, the steps taken to make an 

offer on a house, earnest money, and 

many more related topics. The next          

class in the series will be conducted on 

April 11, 2023.  Sadly, the Homeowner-

ship classes for the 2022-2023 season are 

nearing an end, with only a few classes 

remaining.  The final two classes will be 

held on May 9th and June 13th.  If you 

missed this season, please check back to 

see when the next round of classes will 

be offered.  

HOP will work individually with families 

in both the Housing Choice Voucher 

(HCV-HOP) and Public Housing (HOP-

PH) programs to assess the current level 

of homebuying readiness, determine 

steps required to reach readiness,          

provide, or refer the family to training,              

classes, and/or resources upon                

completion of preparedness. The family 

will then be directed to local lenders and 

realtors to purchase their own home. 
 

For additional information, please contact 
Ms. Nellie Sanchez, Housing and  

Community Development  Specialist at 

(757) 233-6403. 

HomeOwnership (HOP) Program 



Aspire360 Jobs Plus Hiring Event  
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On March 28, 2023, CRHA’s Jobs Plus/Aspire 360 team, along with              

several community partners, participated in a hiring event at the 

Geneva Square Community Center. Over 40 applicants  were in          

attendance, with many interviewing the same day.   

 

Special thanks to our community partners for their participation! 
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Ms. Brooke Beavers recently completed her certification in QuickBooks and 
received a certificate for Bookkeeping.  She was also recognized for displaying 
great leadership skills. Below, she shares in her own words, how the                  
Neighborhood Program changed her life.   
 
 “I was introduced to Neighborhood Career School during a Family Self-
Sufficiency (FSS) meeting. I was intrigued by the story of a young woman named 
Toya who had a similar background and future goals as I do.  The overall             
experience was an eye opener.  It's not just a school, it's also a community                
center where you can build new relationships, become a part of and participate 
in support groups, and have people that have your best interests in mind.                       
I enjoyed the first 6 weeks of personal development, which opened my eyes to 
different ways of handling stress, as well as learning many ways to heal 
old wounds for each other and our communities. 
  
Once Week 7 began, we started our chosen career paths. I chose bookkeeping, 
as I will own my own businesses (yes, plural). I am frequently setting small goals 
to achieve, that is leading up to my bigger picture and brighter future. 
  
I am proud of myself for completing my courses and three days after graduation 
I was offered a job with the Department of Defense! “ 
 

~ Brooke Beavers ~ 
 

 
 "BELIEVE IN YOUR GREATNESS, BECAUSE WHAT YOU BELIEVE IS WHAT YOU BECOME!"               

~ Udai Yadla~ 
 

Congratulations to our Recent Graduate! 

            Ms. Brooke Beavers, Neighborhood Graduate  

Congratulations 
Ms. Beavers!!! 

 
 

For more information 
on the Neighborhood 
Program, please visit: 

 
www.Thisisneighborhood.com   

https://www.thisisneighborhood.com/


Staff Training Opportunities 
On January 31, 2023, CRHA Staff participated in a mandatory training for            
current supervisors, and those in supporting and/or future leadership roles. Nancy 
Tarkenton, Deputy Executive Director, facilitated the training. Presenters included 
Mr. Arthur Harbin, Procurement Officer; Ms. Sheila Mitchell, Accounts Payable 
Specialist; Jennifer Williams, Accounts Receivables Specialist; and Marie Rios, 
MIS Manager.  The training was informative and well-received. 
 

On March 30th, staff also attended the Residential Landlord Tenant Act/Hoarding 
and the Virginia Fair Housing Law training session held at HRPDC in Greenbrier. 

Upcoming Trainings  

10 
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Landlords & Realtors 
HRPDC Downpayment                
Assistance Program 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Downpayment and Closing Cost Assistance is available 

through the Hampton Roads Planning District Commission 
for the following localities:  

 
·        Chesapeake 
·        Isle of Wight County/Smithfield 
·        James City County 
·        Portsmouth 
·        Poquoson 
·        Williamsburg 
·        York County  
 

(Courtesy of Hampton Roads Housing Consortium) 

Virginia Mortgage Relief Program 

Virginia Mortgage Relief Program (VMRP) provides assistance to homeowners experiencing financial hardship due to             
COVID-19, to help prevent and/or ease mortgage delinquencies, defaults, foreclosures and displacement. Financial hardship 
could include an increase in living expenses, childcare, change in household size, job loss or reduction in income, etc.  
 
Click here for more information or visit: www.virginiamortgagerelief.com  

 
(Courtesy of Hampton Roads Housing Consortium) 

CRHA Website Upgrades  

 

In March 2023, CRHA rolled out a newly                

upgraded website.  You can still reach us at 

www.crhava.org, but you will notice our look 

has changed.   

 

The website shows a more modern and user-

friendly interface, with more interactive  features 

for Landlord, Realtor and Resident participation. 

It also has features that allow you to search 

within the CRHA website for program                

specific data.   
 

If there is anything you would like to see added 

to our website that does not currently exist, 

please let us know by visiting the Contact Us 

page on www.crhava.org or by emailing us at 

crhava@crhava.org.   

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946x2dtEbuDxvG6P90ejks6ey1AaUQAv5ALcxToYpKLQsu004r112BE26cL66LjFyET03Or91pdrGE8QkRLwJCedzJ5mxUuoaY_2Z8NEmRzA995uRqwf_mMxIHktdyZG_uW-EwDbXHzLABTpekyswyZMQg==&c=07SmiiPU
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xZmtpvsPS2bjnJs4PWcuzkPkvM0hREpyYPwmmiQCaTeLDR_IJAJQueavKJ_fWqm2lYqV4U-dJ4Mp295foB5aSBIybvPsrrwy4-8mj1ICMCDvA9PGA5kFgmCfK0yu4GRjzof7PxKEAg7LgjwTHyokCrAqhZZQU8HBC&c=
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946x3n5bYiUAvTiNVAkpLrEfWFW2oppHo1KDkvCEVa6KwqOqoo7McskpCJAhXbRD6Zy09aIbFng2an8SHXAFxB2uWw0utC20wG1lWvoO0Fxh6QgZ76m_6MiLLYCfe-lX-hMyK5ReNRZzd_5Y8Om_XNt-wMzjclP9pzZ9&c=
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xpxU_klI8QUQhwA0DtJZINkVL_p9U-dPNezlpjAdDvhetJSfKj318RKBF_fTgrcUkewgiLC19s-nEBeJvghIF8pWTI76euObg1kR_RbLU88xOnVZbMD6zXolcYjAafQrb0N7eBMoKUqc7NYq8NpQ4FQ==&c=07SmiiPU
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xQdFU9OjWMsMoqMSygb8umP0wfNb_IMJYNVBGK4RSKQzWXAhzc12zj0HhwyNzlugInswfh2B1c-9vACNz_PrYRa0FdOsTsLoyU1b1DvgRfqCmXPApI8Wkkw==&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001QxBXB_ZGKSGCClA-UTVrfRQ894_m9KpwE0aFtrjQlbU6_BFYWGLty03QfpNs946xGXKYZacjjbO0uNG5WsBs0aK27Ly5LzFC321-BXNq3cvWWmGK9zS6IVNY7u87CRrTUuqcGXXL9ZEUepwFdJ1TSIYoys2UmcftOgoz2gW-r2c=&c=07SmiiPUvui-vRpH3kh55uR_Dg1cotcMiH2bgCdi_LkidOc8txNh
http://www.virginiamortgagerelief.com
http://www.crhava.org
mailto:crhava.@crhava.org


FROM OUR COMMUNITY PARTNERS 

Please visit www.crhava.org to enroll. The kickoff 

meeting is scheduled for April 19th. 
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FROM OUR COMMUNITY PARTNERS 
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Community/Housing Resources 
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Holiday Office Closures 

The ForKids Housing Crisis Hotline is the central 

point of contact for all persons experiencing a 

housing crisis throughout Southeastern Virginia.  

Through the Hotline, individuals in crisis are      

connected to the community’s extended network of    

resources for assistance and to prevent them from 

falling into homelessness whenever possible. The 

Hotline also allows collection of an enormous 

amount of data about the homeless population in 

our region; armed with more knowledge about their 

specific needs, we are now better equipped to help 

move these families towards stability. For housing 

assistance, you may call (757) 587-4202. 

All CRHA Offices will be closed Monday, 

May 29, 2023 in observance of               

Memorial Day.  

All CRHA Offices will be closed on 

Tuesday, July 4, 2023 in observance 

of Independence Day.  

All CRHA Offices will be closed on 

Monday, June 19, 2023 in observance 

of Juneteenth Day.  

HUD Strong Families Initiative:   

SAVE THE DATE: June 10, 2023 


